
SPG* Aurora Carrillo 
Tariffs & Regulatory Accounts 
8330 Century Park Court, 32C 
San Diego, CA 92123-1548 
(858) 654-1542 
acarrillo@semprautilities.com A Sempra Energy utility® 

June 29, 2011 

Honesto Gatchalian 
Maria Salinas 
CPUC Energy Division 
Attention: Tariff Unit 
505 Van Ness Avenue, Room 4005. 
San Francisco, CA 94102 

Re: Substitute Sheets for SDG&E Advice Letter 2236-E-A 

Please find enclosed the original and five copies of substitute sheets for Advice Letter 2236-E-A 
- Supplement to Advice Letter requesting Approval of Power Purchase Agreement with NRG 
Solar Borrego I, LLC. Revisions have been made to page 1 of the advice letter, (Section III -
Effective Date) to adjust the requested approval date from no later than July 28, 2011 to the 
new revised date of August 18. 2011. 

An asterisk has been reflected in the upper right hand corner of the Advice Letter to indicate 
that it is a substitute sheet. Please replace page 1 of the enclosed substitute sheet in the 
master Advice Letter 2236-E-A. 

The attached substitute sheet is being served on all parties that received SDG&E Advice Letter 
2236-E-A. 

Sincerely, 

Aurora Carrillo 
Regulatory Affairs, Tariff Administration 
(858) 654-1542 

SB GT&S 0629972 



* 

Clay Faber 
Regulatory Affairs 

8330 Century Park Court 
San Diego, CA 92123-1548 

Tel: 858-654-3563 
Fax: 858-654-1788 

CFaber@semprautllitles.com 

June 28, 2011 

ADVICE LETTER 2236-E-A 
(U 902-E) 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

SUBJECT: SUPPLEMENT TO ADVICE LETTER REQUESTING APPROVAL OF POWER 
PURCHASE AGREEMENT WITH NRG SOLAR BORREGO I, LLC 

I. PURPOSE 

San Diego Gas & Electric Company ("SDG&E") hereby submits to the California Public Utilities 
Commission (the "Commission" or the "CPUC") this supplemental filing to Advice Letter 2236-E, 
which requested approval of a 25 year Power Purchase Agreement ("PPA") between SDG&E and 
NRG Solar Borrego I, LLC ("NRG Solar") for the purchase of renewable power from a newly 
constructed solar facility located in Borrego Springs, California (the "Proposed Project"). Since that 
Advice Letter was filed on March 14, 2011, SDG&E and NRG Solar have agreed to amend the PPA 
("First Amendment"). This supplemental filing describes the First Amendment and requests that the 
Commission approve the PPA, as amended by the First Amendment. 

II. BACKGROUND 

The Proposed Project began as a bid from the 2009 RFO and evolved into bilateral discussions 
between SDG&E and NRG Solar that commenced with the unsolicited submission of an offer for 
the Proposed Project in August of 2010. The PPA will provide approximately 60 GWh/year from a 
26 MW solar photovoltaic project located in Borrego Springs, California. This new resource also 
has the potential to bolster grid reliability for the Borrego Springs area. 

The parties executed the First Amendment on June 27, 2011. The amendment will adjust the 
contract price and delay certain deadlines in the contract, including, Guaranteed Commercial 
Operation Date ("GCOD"). The original GCOD of July 31, 2012 will be changed to October 1, 2012. 

III. EFFECTIVE DATE 

SDG&E respectfully requests that this supplemental filing becomes effective concurrent with Advice 
Letter 2236-E, as amended by July 28, 2011, but in no event later than August 18, 2011. 

SSSE 
A Sempra Energy* utility 

SB GT&S 0629973 


